Report of the Representative to the American Classical League
The theme of this year’s ACL Institute “Alea iacta est” (“The Die is Cast”) could not have been more appropriate for the site of the meeting.  From June 27 to June 30 Las Vegas, Nevada, a city no stranger to the cast of the die (ut ita dicamus), was invaded by teachers of Latin and Classics from all over North America, who, along with a number of non-American participants, came to take part in the 65th annual Institute of the American Classical League, which was hosted by the University of Nevada, Las Vegas.  They were treated, as in previous years, to a rich variety of sessions specifically aimed at the profession of teaching Latin or Classics. Continuing the trend of recent Institutes, this year’s event featured papers and workshops on new techniques in language acquisition, new tools available on the internet, active methodologies in the Latin classroom, multi-disciplinary and multi-media activities relevant to Latin and Classics, reading proficiency, and assessment of Latin learning.  Distinctive this year was a rather large number of sessions related to Caesar and/or the AP curriculum.  But the range of session topics was immense -- just to mention a few examples at random, we observed sessions devoted to teaching Latin to deaf students, ancient Greek and the secondary Latin curriculum, using social networking to build a Latin community, and teaching the Greek alphabet!
The special guest and plenary speaker at this year’s Institute was Steven Saylor, NY Times best-selling author of historical fiction set in the ancient world.  His entertaining and informative lecture was entitled: “It Wasn’t My Fault: A Historical Novelist’s Struggle Against Error”.   Afterwards Saylor signed copies of his books for admirers.
Anna Andresian and Sherwin Little were honored with ACL/APA pre-collegiate teaching awards this year. Although these awards had already been presented at the January APA meeting in Philadephia, the names of the recipients were cited again at the ACL Institute.  Merita/ -us Award recipients for distinguished service to the profession of Latin teaching were also honored at the ACL Institute: they were Kathy Elifrits, Emily Matters, LeaAnn Osburn, and Nicholas B. Young.
